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The purpose of this letter is to provide information on the AlfaSeeYas Chapter pre-rally to be held at 

Tucson, Arizona, February 1-5, 2018. 

 

As most of you know, for many years we have had a chapter pre- or post-rally in Palm Desert, CA in 

January in conjunction with the FMCA Western Area Rally at Indio.  We have decided to go in a different 

direction in 2018.  Our chapter is part of the FMCA International (INTO) Area, which will be having its 

annual rally in Tucson from February 5-9, 2018.  We will be having a chapter pre-rally at the Voyager RV 

Resort in Tucson starting February 1st and ending on the morning of February 5th, when we will move 

over to the INTO Rally at the Pima County Fairgrounds.  As in the past, members (and guests) may attend 

both the chapter pre-rally and INTO Rally, or just one or the other, 

 

We have always had good times at Palm Desert/Indio, but we think a change of pace is due.  The Western 

Area puts on a good rally but honestly, I think a lot of folks are burnt out on doing the same thing year-

after-year.  Last year only four of the 17 coaches at the pre-rally went on to the rally.  Hopefully a 

different area rally in a different location will appeal to both those who attend most every year as well as 

those who may not have been to our pre-rally in a while (or ever).  And of course, those who so wish can 

still attend the Western Area Rally in early January. 

 

We will send out the pre-rally registration form later this month.  Mark the dates February 1-5 on your 

calendar for the chapter pre-rally and, if you want to attend the INTO Area Rally, I encourage you to 

register for that as soon as possible.  Registration is by mail only, and I have attached the registration 

form for your convenience.  (You can also find it on the INTO website at 

http://intlareaorg.homestead.com/INTORegForm_2018_9May17.pdf. 

 

You will note on the registration form that the INTO rally offers several parking options:  dry camping, 

30 amp with water, 30 amp with water and sewer, 50 amp with water and sewer.  Since people will have 

different preferences, we don’t plan to ask that everyone choose the same type hookup.  While we may 

not all be parked together at the fairgrounds, I don’t think this is a problem, since most of our time will be 

spent at rally activities and we will have plenty of time together at the pre-rally. 

 

The Voyager RV Resort is a large park offering full hookup sites and many amenities, including 

swimming pools, fitness center, pickleball courts, on-site massage therapy, bar and grill, pet grooming 

and a 9-hole golf course.  We will also plan some optional excursions to some of the many attractions in 

the Tucson area, and you will have free time to explore others on your own.  More details will be included 

on the registration form.  The pre-rally registration fee will be approximately $300. 

 

I look forward to seeing you at Tucson in February! 

Ray 
Ray Zimmermann, F301326 

President, AlfaSeeYas Chapter 
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